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Welcome to the Regina Prostate Cancer Support Group  
15th Annual General Meeting 

This meeting is a virtual platform (permits all participants to communicate adequately with each other during the meeting)
The global pandemic of COVID-19 which has disrupted our monthly support group meetings since March of 2020, has challenged our board to look at ways for us to connect with everyone. While we cannot meet in person, the work to help educate and support men and their loved ones diagnosed with prostate cancer continues.  In September 2020 we chose to resume our monthly support meetings using a virtual event platform. All community gatherings within Saskatchewan Cancer Agency facilities have been postponed indefinitely, to adhere to federal and provincial public health protocols surrounding COVID-19. 
This report will include a brief overview of our activities during the last 12 months.

Information, Support and Goals  

The mission of this group is to increase awareness of prostate cancer, provide information at regular meetings, share experiences, provide peer sharing and promote courage and hope.

If a person, spouse, partner is not comfortable to share or ask questions in an open forum meeting we will interact one-on-one in a setting that is suitable for each situation. A newly diagnosed person is seeking information as well as reassurance. The person is provided with an information package about prostate cancer and where to receive resource information. 
At our monthly meetings we also share our experiences with others who are going through the same challenges. Each meeting ends with an open discussion. New attendees are welcome to introduce themselves and express their concerns or ask questions. 

We welcome men recently diagnosed, prostate cancer survivors, those seeking information and support, along with their spouses, partners, and families. We openly discuss prostate cancer, treatments, urinary incontinence, erectile dysfunction, and other matters.  

Our group’s goals are to promote hope and the ability to cope while decreasing fears and anxiety. We strive to provide a better understanding on how to communicate between the healthcare team and family members. All information shared is kept confidential. Peer sharing does not include: any recommendations for treatments, medical advice, or healthcare providers as these must be the individuals own choice. 
 In and around our community some of the activities attended and supported. 

Urology Symposium

The 8th Annual Urology Symposium was attended “virtually” by some of our directors and spouses. 
Cancer Survival Garden
Cancer Survival Garden located at the Pasqua Hospital main entrance is being maintained by members of our group, which includes these volunteers - Jim and Gladys Straus, Dennis Varis, Dwaine Snowfield, Bob Terichow and Jim and Rose Odling.

Great work! The flowers have been planted and funding for the flowers was provided by Home Depot. This project is coordinated by Jim Odling. 
Thank you to all for helping with this project.

Prostate Cancer Foundation BC

This past year Prostate Cancer Foundation BC has provided a partnership to our support group.
This partnership has allowed our board of directors to review what directives could be pursued going forward.

Insurance policy that would cover our group. 
Leadership and resources for prostate cancer support, education, and research.

Provision of survivorship programs through network support groups.

Mentoring programs
Library of presentations and several clear and informative videos for us to share at our support group meetings as required.

Cadre of speaker topics of treatment options, including Active Surveillance, Brachytherapy, and Hormone Treatment or ADT, to living with prostate cancer, including Sexual Wellbeing, Nutrition, and Exercise. 
A tie logo that can be incorporated in the branding and identifying of our own support group located in Regina.
Information about prostate cancer is available through the Reef Knot Kits which are free of charge to newly diagnosed patients.

Funding for Prostate Cancer Foundation BC primarily comes from organized events held throughout the year.
Prostate Cancer Foundation BC website offers support group listings and information about meetings available across the country.  
Prostate Assessment Pathway Saskatchewan

Prostate Cancer specialists established the pathway to standardize prostate diagnostic assessments for men and their family physicians. Family doctors can refer to the prostate assessment centres using the pathway without a urologist consultation. Patients referred to a Prostate Assessment Pathway will see the nurse navigator. The nurse navigator role in the prostate assessment pathway is to assist patients, and families with understanding prostate cancer. The nurse navigator provides support and education to men and their partners to make informed prostate cancer treatment decisions. The nurse navigator has excellent access to medical advisors.
Media

Throughout the year we have strived to promote the existence of our support group and to create awareness about the plight of prostate cancer through print media. 
Our freelance web-designer Samantha Huser, and Bob Terichow work extremely hard to continue to provide monthly e-mails to our membership. This includes our monthly notices, published newsletters, and information about local events. We would like to thank Samantha and Bob for the work they have provide to make this happen each month.
 E-mail for the support group is   pccn.regina@gmail.com
 The web page is   www.pccnregina.ca
Program Committee

This Support Group program committee, comprised of James Froh, Jim Odling, Dwaine Snowfield, and Lorrie Harrison provides the group with a variety of speakers and topics selected to help educate members about prostate cancer, as well as increased awareness, knowledge and understanding around health concerns in general.

Local professionals from the community willingly contribute and share information to our monthly group meetings. 
We encourage anyone to suggest possible topics and speakers for future meetings.  We wish to thank those that contribute, and greatly value your input.
Although all names of the Board of Directors may not have appeared in this report, be assured their support, knowledge and contribution to this Support Group is highly valued. Without their contributions, many tasks just would not get done.

Our volunteer peer navigators are just a phone call away for those needing to speak to someone one-on-one who has firsthand experience navigating their prostate cancer diagnosis, treatment, and symptoms.


Thank you to everyone for your participation, finding out you are not alone on your journey can help your well-being. Support groups are a community of people with a similar diagnosis or challenges who gather to share knowledge, encouragement, and emotional comfort.
Stay safe everyone
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